CCKC Board Minutes

September 12, 2022

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order at 6:55 p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the main clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Dan Christiansen, George Broecker, Bill Lerch, Mariann Lerch, Bob Tollman, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Scott Jackson, and Denny Hartmann.

EXCUSED: Sue D'Aloia, Dennis Cronin and Pete Leone

MINUTES:

Motion to accept the August Minutes, with corrections was made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Jerry Lis. Motion passes.

<u>TREASURER</u>: Sue D'Aloia –(excused) financials were sent out to the Board. Sue has offered her resignation effective October 1st. A replacement is needed. Diane will be able to generate the reports. She will also be able to help with the bills. Please sign the bills you submit, so they can be verified. Bills need to be verified before they are paid. This will help ensure timely payments. During this transition, the payroll will continue to be handled the same as it has been.

RANGE REPORTS:

<u>Airgun</u>: Alex Modic: We finished backfilling the berm with the dirt that was delivered. We could still use more dirt. A few dead trees need to be removed. Things are going good. We had a good match last weekend and have another scheduled for next weekend. The matches are done by October 1st. We move indoors the 2nd weekend of November. There is a hunter safety course scheduled for October 8th, so there is no conflict in the schedule for the main clubhouse.

Archery: Joe Richardson/ Barb Johnson: We're doing well. With deer season opening, hunters and cross bow shooters are coming in. Rookie night was a bit slow, due to scheduling conflicts. Three of our youth shooters will be shooting 5 spot. The fall league starts Wednesday and will last 6 weeks. Youth night is drawing in families, who are also coming in on Sundays.

<u>Rifle</u>: Bob Tollman: We have been open on Fridays the last couple of weeks. But we were not drawing the people we anticipated. The weather killed this weekend. Business

is slow. The rifle/pistol team form Wilmot HS will be shooting 22 and 9mm on Friday nights (5 to 9) starting in January or February.

<u>Shotgun</u>: Bill Lerch: August was a very good month. Income was up 21% compared to last year, driven by league payments. We have been working on 3 projects. The painting of the wall and skeet hut have been completed. The LED light installation is ongoing but off to a good start. Adjustments still need to be made. Finally, the slab has been poured at the 5 stand. The construction should not prevent people from shooting. The walls start tomorrow. We are hoping to be done before the cold weather sets in. All the labor is being donated and material prices have dropped, so we are hoping to come in under budget.

<u>Black Powder</u>: Dan Christiansen: Business is about the same. The 22 range has been busy. The new gate on the Wilderness Road has been installed.

<u>Cowboy Range</u>: We had a match this past weekend. We shot on Saturday but were rained out on Sunday. We are competing with six other clubs, causing scheduling conflicts. There is a Civil War match next weekend and State Line shoots the following weekend. Lead only on the Wilderness Range will be enforced.

Correspondence: none

<u>Old Business</u>: We have beavers in the pond to the north of us. In Wisconsin, they are a nuisance and can be removed by the property owner.

New Business: none

The membership stands at 3084.

Motion to adjourn by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passes. The meeting adjourned at 7:55.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary.